
 
 

Crime Prevention in Macalester-Groveland 

Useful Information 
 

Macalester-Groveland Community Council 

 

Crime Notification Email Updates 

Interested in receiving email updates on crime in the neighborhood? The Macalester-Groveland Community 

Council distributes crime notification updates which are based on news releases, tips, and information received 

from the St. Paul Police Department. As such, the content and timeliness of the information is based upon what 

information and when it is shared with MGCC. Contact Afton at afton@macgrove.org to be added to the email 

distribution list. 

 

City of St. Paul Police Department 

 

Weekly crime reports: http://mn-stpaul.civicplus.com/index.asp?nid=2399.  

 

Neighborhood-level public safety and community event notifications: 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/STPAUL/subscriber/new. 

 

The Western District Police Department (located at 389 N. Hamline Avenue, across from Super Target) holds 

informative community meetings the third Tuesday of every month at 9:30am and 6:30pm, and those meetings are 

open to the public for their input and questions about crime and crime prevention matters. 

 

Western District Police Station 

389 N. Hamline Avenue (across from Super Target) 

Saint Paul, MN 55104 

Front Desk:  (651) 266-5512 

Investigations: (651) 266-5632 

 

Contact Information 

The Senior Commander for the district is S/C Todd Axtell 

Tel:  (651) 266-5526    Todd.D.Axtell@ci.stpaul.mn.us  

 

The Patrol Commander for the district is Commander Jeff Winger 

Tel:  (651) 266-5533    Jeff.Winger@ci.stpaul.mn.us  

 

The Investigative and FORCE Commander for the district is Commander Matt Toupal 

Tel: (651) 266-5528   Matt.Toupal@ci.stpaul.mn.us  

 

Pam McCreary, Crime Prevention Coordinator, Crime Prevention Unit 

Tel: 651-266-5455     pam.mccreary@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 

 


